
 

 

 

 

October 2, 2024  
 

Mr. Brad Zimmerman, Environmental Manager (bzimmerman2@republicservices.com) 
BFI Saline County Landfill 
7111 Old Millington Rd. Millington, TN 38053 
 

Re: Void Status of Class 4 Landfill Permit  

 BFI Saline County Landfill 

 Permit Number: 0277-S4   AFIN: 63-00155 

 Reference Document ID: 85212  

 

Dear Mr. Zimmerman, 

 

The Division of Environmental Quality Office of Land Resources (DEQ) received a Request to Void letter for 

the BFI Saline County Class 4 landfill permit dated March 12, 2024 (Document ID 85212). All waste was 

removed from the Class 4 landfill and relocated to the adjacent Class 1 landfill as detailed in the Waste 

Relocation Report, dated June 30, 2023 (Document ID 84404). Waste removal was verified by DEQ 

Engineering and Groundwater personnel on July 18, 2023, and DEQ Compliance personnel on September 14, 

2023. Based on the result of these inspections, DEQ confirms that the Class 4 landfill no longer exists and is 

therefore not subject to Rule 22 Solid Waste Management Rules. Therefore, by this letter, the permit for the 

above-referenced facility is hereby placed in void status.   

 

Since Permit No. 0277-S4 has been placed in void status, future regulatory requirements such as inspections, 

annual reporting, permit fees, and financial assurance will no longer be required for the Class 4 landfill. 

Should you have any questions regarding this correspondence, please contact Greg Banic of my staff at 

(501) 682-0040 or greg.banic@arkansas.gov 
 
Thank you, 

 
Bryan Leamons, P.E. 

Associate Director, 

Division of Environmental Quality 

 
cc:  DEQ – Hurt, Jones, Speake, Davenport, Norton, Krou, and Banic 

 Brad Fureigh, P.E., Promus Engineering (bfureigh@promusengineering.com) 
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